The Friends of Osterley Park

A Supporters Group for the National Trust

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

HELD ON 3RD MAY 2006 IN THE OLD BREWHOUSE, OSTERLEY PARK

Present:  All members of the Committee, except Michelle Cooper, and approximately 35 members.

The Chairman, Ian Conacher, welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
1.1. Apologies had been received from Margaret and Peter Bush, Margaret Collins, Michelle Cooper, Neal Henderson, Elizabeth Horner and Olive Marke.  The Chairman expressed his gratitude for all the work carried out by Olive Marke in the past.

1.2. The Chairman expressed regret at the recent death of a long-standing member, Doris Coleman.

2. MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 25TH MAY 2005
2.1. The minutes of this meeting had been previously circulated with the March 2006 newsletter.  

2.2. The minutes were agreed as a true and accurate record of the meeting.
3. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT
3.1. This had been circulated in the March 2006 newsletter.  The Chairman led the meeting through his report.  2005 had been a very good year for the Friends.  Paul Lucas had prepared a breakdown giving a comparison of the accounts since 2000, which showed that in six years and four months the Friends had raised over ₤25,000 for the National Trust.  

4. PRESENTATION OF CERTIFIED ACCOUNTS – YEAR ENDED 31 DECEMBER 2005
4.1. The accounts showed an excess of income over expenditure of ₤705.15 for the year 2005.  The Friends had started the year with a balance of ₤1,941, against ₤1,771.50 at the start of 2004.  Income included ₤821.18 from the 100 Club,  with ₤490.47 from the Winter Lectures and ₤587.40 from Osterley Day.  Donations to the National Trust were shown as ₤3,189.57.  There was a total of ₤5,840.88 in bank accounts as at 31st December 2005.

4.2. The accounts were adopted, nem con.

4.3. Harold Rogers, who had certified the accounts, said how well they had been produced by Paul Lucas.  

5. ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND COMMITTEE
5.1. The Chairman said that all current Committee members were willing to stand for re-election.  It had not been possible to fill the vacant post of Vice-Chairman.  If he was unable to attend a committee meeting, a Chairman would be elected by the committee for that meeting.  The following were elected, nem con:

Chairman


Ian Conacher

Vice-Chairman

To be elected as required for meetings, as stated above

Hon. Treasurer

Paul Lucas

Membership Secretary
John James

Minute Secretary
Patricia James

Committee Members
Michelle Cooper, Margaret Friday, Joan Mound, 

John Stacey and Jim Tickle

5.2. The Chairman said that he would welcome volunteers to take on two positions: one to take on the production of the newsletter and the other to act as Speaker Secretary.  

6. APPOINTMENT OF HONORARY EXAMINER OF THE ACCOUNTS
6.1. This work had been carried out for several years by Harold Rogers and he was willing to continue.  He was reappointed Honorary Examiner, nem con.  

6.2. Harold Rogers thanked the meeting.  He said that for future years it would be necessary for someone else should be found to act as Honorary Examiner.  The Chairman thanked Harold Rogers for all his work.

7. MEMBERSHIP SUBSCRIPTION – ANNUAL REVIEW AS REQUIRED BY THE CONSTITUTION
7.1. The Committee had agreed that the subscription should remain at ₤6.

8. 100 CLUB – PROGRESS REPORT
8.1. The Chairman said that the A.G.M. was taking place earlier than in previous years.  To date there had been fewer membership renewals than normal and fewer joining the 100 Club.  It had therefore been decided to postpone the first draw of the season until Osterley Day, 9th July, in order to give members who had not yet responded a chance to enter the draw.  Future draws would then take place in September, December and March.  The cost of entry into the four draws was ₤12.  

8.2. The Chairman mentioned that Osterley Day would be held on the 9th July and several committee members would not be present because of other commitments.  The Friends would have three stalls: bric-a-brac, which Audrey Conacher would be running, the book stall which Joan Mound would run and the tombola.  Support from Friends was requested, both on the day itself and for donations of goods for the stalls.  The next newsletter would give further information.

9. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
9.1. The Chairman handed over to Sian Harrrington a cheque for ₤1,100 for the printing of the Osterley Newsletter last year.  Sian Harrington said that another newsletter was being written at present and would be out shortly.  She reported that the café was doing very well and the garden and park were looking good.  She looked forward to seeing the Friends on Osterley Day.

9.2. Jim Tickle said that the surplus from the trips in 2005 had been less than in 2004.  However, the trips were not meant to be fundraising exercises.  He priced them as low as possible.   The current situation with regard to trips was as follows:

24th May, Kenilworth and Leamington Spa – 5 places remained

15th June, Corfe Castle and Swanage – 14 places remained

14th July, Charlecote and Stratford-on-Avon – 10 places remained

 16th August, Moseley Old Hall – 5 places remained

10th October, Tyntesfield – 4 places remained.

9.3. John James, on behalf of the Friends, thanked Ian Conacher for chairing the Friends so ably and for all the work he carried out during the year.  He also thanked Audrey Conacher for all her support.  
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